
COMMISSIONERS MINUTES 

MAY 20, 2019 

 The Sheridan County Commissioners met in regular session at 9 A.M. in the 

Commissioners Office, Courthouse.  All members present.  Paul stated that the meeting would 

be conducted in accordance with the provisions of the Nebraska Open Meeting Act.  

Messersmith made a motion to accept the agenda.  Krotz seconded the motion.  All voted aye.  

Krotz made a motion to approve the minutes of 5-13-2019.  Messersmith seconded the 

motion.  All voted aye. 

 The board signed claim checks and approved road claim for $101,968.00 for a new 

truck.  Salary claims were approved.  General $186,213.52; Road $82,758.28;  Weed 

$5,071.71.   

 Jeremy Harris and Phillip Berger of Manna Systems presented an overview of 

technology services offered by the firm.  The board requested a detailed written proposal for 

consideration.   

 Mark Loosvelt met with the board to get clarification on the status of an access road 

that is not on the County system.  Loosvelt was referred to the office of the County Attorney 

for further discussion.   

 Road Superintendent Tom Kuester reported that the rising water levels in the south are 

threatening the recent repairs to 277
th

 Trail.    

 Jessica Heesacker of the Hay Springs Chamber of Commerce and Deb Galyen of Galyen 

Farms appeared to request a Special Designated License for a July 26 Century Farm 

Celebration at the The Barns at Galyen Farms.  Messersmith made a motion to approve the 

SDL application for Hay Springs Chamber for July 26, 2019.  Krotz seconded the motion.  With a 

roll call vote all voted aye.   The application will now have to be approved by the Liquor 

Commission.   

 The board reviewed a letter from Gordon Golf & Country Club requesting an extension 

of hours.  Krotz made a motion to approve the request from Gordon Golf and Country Club to 

extend the hours for their liquor license on Sunday, May 26, 2019 from 8 A.M. to noon.  

Messersmith seconded the motion.  With a roll call vote all voted aye.   

 Assessor Tina Skinner visited with the board about hearing dates for Property Valuation 

Protests.   It was agreed to start the hearings on the afternoon of Monday, June 24, 2019.  

 The board reviewed the Blue Cross Blue Shield sub group applications for the coming 

fiscal year.  Krotz made a motion to approve the BC/BS sub group applications approving the 



policy with a $1,500 deductible and monthly premium of $909.28, along with the Dental PPO 

Plan.   Messersmith seconded the motion.  With a roll call vote all voted aye. 

 The board reviewed the applicants for the Building & Grounds Superintendent.  The 

board interviewed Jeff Davis.  Krotz made a motion to make an offer of $20/hour plus benefits 

to Jeff Davis for the position of Building & Grounds Superintendent.  Messersmith seconded 

the motion.  With a roll call vote all voted aye.   

Adjourn:  1:45 P.M.   

Attest:  Sindy L. Coburn, Clerk                            Loren L. Paul, Chairman  

  


